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Dear Residents & Parents/Carers of pupils of Woodborough Woods, 
 
As your County Councillor and working with the local Parish Council we are looking to address the 
traffic issues which occur on Lingwood Lane, Woodborough, Nottingham. 
 
I ask you to take time and sign this petition. 
 
The petition will be presented by myself at the next Full Council in January.  
 
We will be looking to extend the enforceable zig zag lines which are already in position to yellow 
lines on both sides of the road and request the camera enforcement car to attend the site on a 
regular basis to monitor this situation. This resulting in a £70 penalty charge notice to those who do 
not adhere to the rules as stated below. 
 

 You must not wait or park on any double yellow lines at any time. 

 You must not park on single yellow lines at sign posted times. 

 You must not park or stop near a school entrance or bus stop at any time. 

 Do not stop or park within 10 metres of a junction. 
 
These measures will be undertaken due to the number of parents breaking these road safety laws. 
 
 
There is adequate public parking at the Village Hall and the Four Bells Public House for parents to 
park and walk their children to school. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 

 
 

Councillor Boyd Elliott  
Chairman of Adult Social Care & Public Health Committee 
County Councillor for Calverton  
  
  
Name                                       address                                        contact number/email  

 December 2021 
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